
Physical and Sensory Impairment Partnership Board

06th March 2015
Training Room 7, Building 2, North London Business Park 
Minutes of the Meeting 
	Present:
	

	Melanie Brooks 


	Interim Assistant Director, Adults and Communities, Barnet Council (Interim Board Co-chair)

	Mira Goldberg 
	Barnet Deaf Community Rep 

	Stella Henriques 
	Carer Rep

	John Mason 
	Commissioning Lead, Joint Commissioning Team

	Debbie Snooks
	Sense

	Ette Chiwaka 
	Joint Commissioning Manager, Joint Commissioning Unit

	Seher Kayikci 
	Public Health 

	Maria Demetriou
	Head of Service, Older People and People with Physical Disabilities.

	Amal Nawarathna
	Carers Officer

	Mike Fahey
	Libraries Service

	Selina Rodrigues
	Healthwatch Barnet

	Secretariat:
	

	Hannah Ufland                            
	Partnership Boards Officer, Barnet Council / Barnet Clinical Commissioning Group

	Apologies:
	

	Fiona Grounds 
	Service User Rep

	Andrew Cox 
	Middlesex Assoc for the Blind (MAB)

(Board Co-chair)

	Alison Asafu-Adjaye 
	Service User and Healthwatch Barnet (Board Co-chair)

	Hannah Lifschitz
	Service User


	1
	Welcome and apologies



	
	Melanie Brooks, Interim Assistant Director, Adults and Communities welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Maria Demetriou, Head of Service, Older People and People with Physical Disabilities, Adults and Communities to the board.

Maria Demetriou will be taking over the role of co-chair from the next meeting

Apologies were noted.



	12
	Minutes and Actions



	
	Minutes

The Minutes were agreed.
Actions
Closed actions can be seen in the action log at the end of this document.

	2
	News



	
	Debbie Snooks from Sense reported that the organisation was pleased to be attending the board and hoped to do so on a regular basis.

	3
	Updates 


	
	There were no updates to present at this meeting 


	4
	Carers Update



	
	Amal Nawarathna, Carers Officer attended the meeting and Updated everyone on:
· Carers Strategy

· Carers Care Act Working Group

· Carers Strategy Action Plan 2014-15 
· Carers’ training 
· The Emergency Card Scheme 
Stella Henriques, carers representative updated the board on the work on the care act and carers at the last strategy meeting.
There was a discussion around how carers are supported when there role ends and Amal, Amal Nawarathna, Carers Officer assured the board this would be looked into.

Ette Chiwaka, Joint Commissioning Manager suggested this could also be linked in with the end of life pathway.


	5
	Acknowledgement of attendance-added to agenda on the day


	
	Melanie Melanie Brooks, Interim Assistant Director, Adults and Communities identified that because of the low attendance that many of the items on the agenda would be difficult to have meaningful engagement on.
Ways of improving the Partnership Board attendance were discussed and some of these are:

· Workshop to invite wider members
· Engage existing members who no longer attend
· Develop a meaningful forward work plan.
There was a request that there was an improved attendance from health partners

Action 1: Hannah Ufland, Partnership Boards Officer to work with co-chairs to improve attendance at boards

Action 2: Jonathan Carmichael to be invited to discuss how primary care works with people who have a physical and sensory impairment.

	6
	Health and Wellbeing Forward Work Plan


	
	This was not discussed due to low attendance at the meeting



	7
	Update on Barnet Vision Strategy


	
	This was unable to be discussed due to absence of presenter



	8
	Eye Clinic Business Case


	
	John Mason, Commissioning Lead, Joint Commissioning Team, advised the board that the business case will not be taken forward as they were unsuccessful with their application for funds.

There is a possibility another application may be made for the 2016/17 financial year

The prevention services contract has now been tendered and Middlesex Association for the blind

	9
	Home and Community Support Project


	
	Interim Project Manager for the Home & Community Support Procurement Project introduced the work currently starting to redesign the home and community support service
Anyone who had received the service in the past was invited to become part of the co-design for the new contracts.

Working groups will have specific topics, however any others suggestions are able to be taken on board.

There is a separate project on the enablement service which will be brought to the next meeting.

	10.
	Wheelchair Provision Services Consultation



	
	Richard Nicholson from the Wheelchair Service Programme Lead
NHS Central London Clinical Commissioning Group introduced the service redesign that is taking place across several London boroughs.
There was an engagement event due to take place on 18th March and anyone with an interest was invited to attend this and provide feedback on how they would like the service to look in the future

The board were advised that if they would like further information on the progress of the project Richard would be able to come back and provide update.

The expected timeline of the project is that the service will be running by April 2017

	13
	Key Messages to share with other boards


	 
	There were no key messages identified at this meeting


	14
	Any Other Business


	
	None



PSI Partnership Board Actions Log following review at Board meeting 06 March 2015
	Open actions



	Date Agreed
	Action No
	Action
	Responsibility

	06 March 2015
	
	Hannah Ufland, Partnership Boards Officer to work with co-chairs to improve attendance at boards


	Hannah Ufland

	06 March 2015
	
	Jonathan Carmichael to be invited to discuss how primary care works with people who have a physical and sensory impairment.
	Hannah Ufland

	03rd December 2014
	1
	Ette to liase with the Prevention and Wellbeing Team around the prevention event
	Ette Chiwaka

	03rd December 2014
	3
	Dinah Mary to come back to the board at the next meeting to share more information about the consultation. Hannah to add to the next agenda
	Hannah Ufland

	03rd December 2014
	5
	To request that minutes of the Vision Strategy Group are sent to Board members
	Hannah Ufland

	12th September 2014
	1
	It was agreed that work around the Newsletter was ongoing and this action should be kept open


	Ette Chiwaka

	12th September 2014
	2
	Prevention and Wellbeing Team still need to feedback on how they could be involved in a prevention event.


	Joleene King

	12th September 2014
	3
	Ette reported she had identified that the Prevention and Wellbeing team would be best placed to lead on the event.
	Ette Chiwaka

	12th September 2014
	4
	Agreed that this would be passed to Sarah Perrin-Carers Lead to look at how carers who also have a physical or sensory impairment can be supported.
	Sarah Perrin

	12th September 2014
	5
	Hannah to ensure that the current work plan is updated with Actions from previous meetings
	Hannah Ufland

	07 March 2014
	1
	Link with Emdad Haque:

a)  to arrange for Emdad to come back to the Board to report on implementation of the CCG Equalities Action Plan.

b) to discuss hospital access issues for people with sensory impairments and report back to the Board (Note: to link with planned Joint Commissioner discussions with EH about access and autism).
	Ette Chiwaka

	
	
	· 
	


	Actions closed at meeting



	03rd December 2014
	2
	Hannah to facilitate contact between Alison and a member of the CCG to facilitate better links
	Hannah Ufland

	03rd December 2014
	4
	To request an agenda item at next meeting for a member of the Vision Strategy Group to feedback to the Board about what has happened in Barnet since 2008.


	Hannah Ufland

	03rd December 2014
	6
	Ette to set up a meeting between Michael, Stella and Fiona and a relevant representative from the council
	Ette Chiwaka

	12th September 2014
	6
	Hannah to confirm the interpreter booking process and how they are paid
	Hannah Ufland

	Revised

07 March 2014
	2
	Arrange through Barnet Carers Centre for a new carer:

· to attend a Board meeting on a one-off basis to give their views, or

· to join the Board as a member.
	Delroy Pomell
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